Mr. Nm. S. Miller, Vice President, The J. E. Porter Corporation, Ottawa, Illinois.

Dear Mr. Miller:

I appreciate your letter of July 31 regarding gymnasium equipment.

We are, of course, being very conservative in purchasing equipment for our physical training program. However, we have at the University of Mansas 125 Naval Aviation Cadets, 800 Machinists Mates, 520 V-12 and 776 A-12 boys, and our facilities are limited.

We will be in the market for some additional gymnasium equipment in the near future, and would appreciate receiving a copy of your latest catalog.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH